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15th December 2023

Dear City Academy Whitehawk Families,

Thank you so much for your support during this Autumn Term. 14 weeks of children’s hard

work was topped off by some truly amazing performances this week. I was so proud of the

RESILIENCE and EXCELLENCE on display from children; the singing, dancing, acting, poetry

and ‘jokes’ were tremendous and it was lovely to see how much hard work had gone in to

making these possible. I’d like to publicly thank the school staff that made these ambitious

opportunities so special and so inclusive for the children. Thank you to those families who

were able to come and support their children; I feel really lucky to be a part of such a special

community.

This edition of the newsletter is filled with highlights for the term and for things to look

forward to for next term, including our clubs offer for the spring. Give each page a good

read and pay special attention to the dates page.
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Whitehawk Road, Brighton

East Sussex, BN2 5FL

01273 681377
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HAF 

Monday 18th December

Spun Glass Christmas Stories by Spun Glass 
Theatre funded by Tesco Stronger Starts
Performance and storytelling workshop
Available paid places for Stage Stompers: 8
Available paid places for Little Yetis: 4
Available HAF places for Stage Stompers: 7
Available HAF places for Little Yetis: Very low!

Tuesday 19th December
Story Tree Stories storytelling workshop for Stage Stompers
Story Tree Stories performance for Little Yetis
Available paid places for Stage Stompers: 6
Available paid places for Little Yetis: Very low!
Available HAF places for Stage Stompers: 7
Available HAF places for Little Yetis: 7

Wednesday 20th December
Devise your own stories and perform 
them at the end of the day!
Available paid places for Stage 
Stompers: 9
Available paid places for Little Yetis: 6
Available HAF places for Stage 
Stompers: 5
Available HAF places for Little Yetis: 
Very low!

Thursday 21st December
The Littlest Christmas Elf performance!
Winter Arts and Crafts run by Jubilee Library
Available paid places for Stage Stompers: 9
Available paid places for Little Yetis: 8
Available HAF places for Stage Stompers: 5
Available HAF places for Little Yetis: Very low!



Y5 Newhaven

Year 5 visited Newhaven Fort as part of their History and Geography learning. We 
handled objects and weapons, experienced an air raid simulation, explored the 

grounds and learnt some incredible facts. Ask any Heron or Barn Owl about what 
Churchill did to Britain's piers to find out more!



Y5 Jubilee 

Year 5 visited Jubilee Library, thanks to the Rotary Club for funding our transport and Jo from Brighton & 
Hove Libraries giving us a behind the scenes tour! Children also finished reading their class text, The Girl 
Who Speaks Bear, with a tasty hot chocolate and went fact finding in the non-fiction section for our new 
topic, Ancient Mayans. 



Y2 Great Fire of London
Year 2 have recently immersed themselves in 
the Great Fire of London, crafting Tudor 
houses for a hands-on DT project. In a 
spectacular finale, they set their creations 
ablaze to see how the fire spread back in 
1666. 



Reading Raffle 2
Congratulations to the Reading Raffle 2 winners pictured 
below and the four other lucky winners. Keep it up!



Reading Raffle 3

Reading Raffle 3 

is underway!

Remember to read 

at home over the 

holidays too as 

these reads will 

also count! 





PE Kits

For Autumn 1, we will continue to ask that children come to
school in their PE kits on their PE days. Please remember, as
ever, that it is fine to wear trackies and school jumpers in
colder weather but that these should be worn in line with
our uniform policy. Children cannot participate in our PE
lessons safely unless they are wearing trainers – not crocs.

Please wear PE kit into school on these days:
YG Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6
Day Fridays

(from Oct)

Tues Mon Weds Weds Tue Tue

Thurs Thurs Fri Thurs Fri Thurs



Attendance and Punctuality

Please speak to Mrs Storey in the 
school office at any time if you would 
like to chat about your child’s 
attendance or punctuality ☺

Two weeks to go..!

Good luck to all children in years 4, 5 and 6 who are taking part in a 
special two-week attendance challenge – every single pupil who is 
at school and on time every day will win a prize in the last week of 
term!

If your child is going to 
be absent for any 
reason please contact 
the office before 
9.00am



CAW Christmas Presents for every child in the school!
As a school that values the love of reading so highly, 

we were absolutely delighted to give every single child 
an early Christmas present of a book (personally 

selected by their teacher).

Father Christmas was ever so busy getting everything 
ready for Christmas Eve, but we were lucky to have 

some of his helpers to read a festive story to the 
children in our very own Grotto. 

Huge thanks to the kind and generous members of the 
CAW PTA for their patience with wrapping and 

decorating, and for hosting the grotto so 
magnificently.



House Points
Huge congratulations to EARTH HOUSE for their victory in the Autumn 2 Learning 
Ticket competition. Earning over 6000 tickets is a phenomenal result and every 
member of EARTH HOUSE should be immensely proud.

The scores will reset in the new year, so every house has the same chance of winning.

5360 Air
points

5805 Fire
points

5786 Water
points

6009 Earth
points

Each week there are two classes who win a Class 
Celebration. Congratulations to our previous winners:

Year 1 to 3 Years 4 to 6

Week 5 Kites Falcons

Week 6 Goldfinches Barn Owls



Earth House Hot Chocolate in the Grotto
Autumn 2 House Celebration



Spring 1 Week 1 CAW Quality of the Week: ASPIRATION

Helen Keller (1880-1968)
Author, campaigner and lecturer

Born in Alabama, USA in 1880, Helen Keller made an incredible 
impact on the world. Before she turned two years old, an illness 
meant that she lost both her sight and her hearing. This did not 
stop her showing incredible amounts of ASPIRATION, and she 
went on to campaign for rights for disabled people and for 
women to have the right to vote. She wrote 14 books in her 
lifetime, and hundreds of essays and lectures. A truly 
inspirational person and an incredible role model.

CAW Significant Figure of the Week

BBC profile of 
Helen Keller

Who is Helen 
Keller?

How is our energy 
generated?

Disability is not 
debilitating (for 
older children)

https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/profiles/2mx8ZtXlNT6sZyWbmfMr8TF/helen-keller
https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/profiles/2mx8ZtXlNT6sZyWbmfMr8TF/helen-keller
https://youtu.be/Wf6yFbtZZrw?si=EHcYComKu4GHvmIb
https://youtu.be/Wf6yFbtZZrw?si=EHcYComKu4GHvmIb
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/class-clips-video/history-ks3-helen-keller-the-writer-who-proved-her-disability-was-not-debilitating/zvv4vk7
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/class-clips-video/history-ks3-helen-keller-the-writer-who-proved-her-disability-was-not-debilitating/zvv4vk7
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/class-clips-video/history-ks3-helen-keller-the-writer-who-proved-her-disability-was-not-debilitating/zvv4vk7


It could be you!

Years 1-6

Next term, our first CAW Quality of the Week will be 
ASPIRATION/LEARNING LION.

What can you do to set your targets as high as 
possible? What will help you aim for the stars? 



Autumn 2 Week CAW Quality of the Week: ASPIRATION

Odunayo ‘Ayo’ Akinwolere
Television presenter

Born in Nigeria, Ayo moved to the United Kingdom with his 
family when he was eight years old. He went on to become a 
television presenter, working on Blue Peter for five years, and 
has gone on to present on Match of the Day and make a 
documentary about sprinter Usain Bolt. He was recently 
diagnosed with ADHD. He’s a great example of someone 
working hard and aspiring to follow their dreams.

You can do it too!

CAW Significant Figure of the Week

Ayo 
interviewing 
rugby players 

Ayo’s presenting 
highlights

Ayo gives tips for 
working in the 

media 

What can we change at 
school to improve our 

5 RS?

Ayo’s advice 
to aspiring 
presenters

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kAMj14HwFb4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kAMj14HwFb4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kAMj14HwFb4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jMF0GKjb09s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jMF0GKjb09s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=A5vcKvcTdW0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=A5vcKvcTdW0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=A5vcKvcTdW0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ayrsIKGLA-Y
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ayrsIKGLA-Y
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ayrsIKGLA-Y


It could be you!

Years 1-6

ASPIRATION means always aiming to do the very best you can do. Aim 
for the stars and have high expectations of yourself. You can do it!

We’ll be awarding certificates for ASPIRATION/LEARNING 
LION qualities in the next assembly.



We are proud to announce that we have launched a WHOLE SCHOOL INITIATIVE to join 
other schools across Brighton and Hove to help build a just and sustainable city.

Our aims at City Academy Whitehawk are to:

1. Raise awareness of environmental issues through weekly class assemblies

2. ‘Green’ the curriculum by adding environmental learning to our studies

3. Implement school-wide sustainable operations and systems to reduce waste

4. Create opportunities for children to connect with nature

Please ask your children about their weekly OUR CITY, OUR WORLD class assemblies, and 
check the website for more information:

https://www.ourcityourworld.co.uk/

We welcome any ideas that families may have to support this important work! Please send 
any suggestions to Mr. Wood at: cawadmin@auroraacademies.org

https://www.ourcityourworld.co.uk/
mailto:cawadmin@auroraacademies.org


Please click here for an update about what your children are up to this term!

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/year-groups/
https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/year-groups/
https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/year-groups/


Dates for your Diary
Our term dates for are online: click here to see them.

Tuesday 2nd January: INSET

Wednesday 3rd January: Start of Spring 1 for children

Wb. 5th February: Family Engagement Events [tbc]

Tuesday 6th February: Family/Teacher Consultation [15:30-19:00]

Wednesday 7th February: Family/Teacher Consultation [15:30 – 17:00]

9th February: End of Spring 1

19th February: Start of Spring 2

Friday 8th March: INSET Day

Thursday 28th March: End of Spring 2

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/term-dates-2020-21/
https://city-academy-whitehawk.secure-primarysite.net/term-dates-1/


On behalf of all CAW staff, thank you so much for the cards and gifts we have received from you this 
week. We’re so grateful for your generosity. We hope the children enjoy the book gift they brought 
home from school last Friday. To those of you celebrating Christmas, have a wonderful time with 
your loved ones. To the rest of the Whitehawk community, I hope you have an amazing two weeks 
with family and I’ll look forward to welcoming you back to school on Wednesday 3rd January.

Have a great weekend,

Thomas McMorrin
Headteacher
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